MISSION OF HAITI

STATEMENT OF RECOMMENDATIONS TO SAINT LUCIA

The Haitian delegation warmly welcome our CARICOM neighbors, the delegation of Saint Lucia as they close in on the finish line of their second Universal Periodic Review.

We thank them for their National Human Rights Report and applaud the governments hard work, given resource constraints, in the advancement of human rights.

We would like to make four recommendations the delegation of Saint Lucia:

We recommend...

- 1) Continue to develop and implement successful climate change mitigation and adaptation policies and practices;
- 2) Increase efforts to seek assistance in establishing a centralized data registry, especially data on violence against women and children;
- 3) Enact law for to allow government authorities to independently prosecute alleged perpetrators of domestic and sexual violence;
- 4) Continue to successfully promotion of human rights by reinforcing and increasing the capacity of the Office of the Ombudsman

Thank you Mr. President.